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12th November 2013

Dear Lion President,

Re: Philippines typhoon disaster
As each day passes the news regarding the Philippines typhoon becomes more horrendous. You may have seen on the LCIF page on the District website my comments as to what has been done by Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) so far but I will recap in case you have not had a chance to have a look at the page. (The link is www.lions105d.org.uk/projects/lcif.html). (Right click on this to open hyperlink).
The typhoon struck last Friday and immediately LCIF sent emergency grants totalling US$30,000. This was prior to reports of the total devastation and by Friday afternoon another US$100,000 was provided as a catastrophe grant. By coincidence, as the storm struck, the Orient and South East Asia Lions Forum was underway in Singapore. The Lions from OSEAL donated a further US$370,000, making the funds up to US$500,000. These funds will allow Lions to provide for basic needs including food, water, clothing and medicine, as well as provide long-term disaster relief efforts and reconstruction.
Reports are of course still coming in but officials now estimate that 9.5 million peoples are effected, half million are homeless and the death toll is ever increasing with entire towns along the coast having been decimated.
There are more than 12,600 Lions in the Philippines in 380 Clubs, with four Clubs in Cebu and one Club in the disaster epicentre of Tacloban. Lions on the ground were already busy serving people affected by last month’s major earthquake in nearby Bohol. The magnitude of this storm is hard to imagine. Some weather officials are calling it the worst storm to make landfall in recorded history. To put it in perspective the strength of Typhoon Haiyan was 3.5 times greater than Hurricane Katrina.

I do hope your Club will consider a special donation for this massive disaster. It will be your fellow Lions who will be working with local people to decide how funds are spent – they will not be used for administration purposes. Cheques should be sent to the District Treasurer, payable to ‘LCI District 105D’ and endorsed on the back ‘LCIF Disaster relief Fund’. All donations are Melvin Jones Fellowship eligible. 
On behalf of LCIF I would like to thank you in anticipation that your Club will be able to make a donation.
Kind regards.











[image: image4.jpg]


                                                                                                      [image: image2.png]Lions Clubs International

FOUNDATION




PDG Lion Patrick Hamblin.
District 105D LCIF Coordinator.
The International Association of Lions Clubs


District 105D


Incorporating Lions Clubs International District 105D Charitable Trust


Registered Number 1072984





District Governor 2013 - 2014  (  Lion David Merchant





 ( dg@lions105d.org.uk     (  � HYPERLINK http://www.lions105d.org.uk ��www.lions105d.org.uk�





“Service with Pride, Friendship and Enjoyment”








